The Meadows of Melody Ranch ISD
Board of Director’s Meeting
Special Meeting
Monday, June 7, 2021
Zoom Meeting

Attendance:	Bob Hammond- President
		Rich Bloom- Vice President
		Kent VanRiper- 
		Matt H- 

Bob H.- About 10 or 11am Sunday, June 6, 2021.  Tina received a warning call from one of the pumps.  They attempted to reset the braker several times, but it continued to trip and send more warnings.  It became evident that one of the pumps was down.  A general email was sent out right away asking residents to please turn off their irrigation systems until further notice.  We were able to conserve enough water over night to allow for proper fire suppression and morning resident showers and such.  Weber Drilling came out to the site this morning they pulled the pump and determined the motor was fried.  They were able to find a new motor in Idaho Falls and it will be here in the morning for them to repair.  The motor cost is $4100.00 and then of course we will need to cover man hours to put the system back in order.  No estimate has been supplied yet for the entire job.  This will be under our limit for spending and will allow us to quickly move forward with this without putting it out to bid.

Rich- Deb to send out an email to all ISD homeowners to inform them of the situation and let them know it should be up and running by tomorrow after noon.




    

